
Upcoming Events:



November 11th- City Hall will be closed for

Veteran's Day

November 12th- Summerset city wide clean

up day

November 25th and 26th- City Hall will be

closed for Thanksgiving

Commission meeting- November 4th and 18th

at 6pm.

Planning and Zoning meeting- November 9th

and 23rd at 6pm.
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A Letter from the Mayor



November is traditionally thought of as the month to reflect on all
of the things we are thankful for and appreciate. I would like to
take the opportunity to share some of things that I am thankful for
as the mayor of Summerset. I am thankful for the opportunity to
serve the citizens of Summerset with Commissioners Mike
Kitzmiller, Kathlene Thurman, David Buter, and Clyde Hirsch, with
whom I am grateful to share the passion and responsibility of
making decisions for Summerset. I am thankful for the wonderful
office staff, Lisa Schieffer, Candace Sealey, and Brielle Schrock,
who provide great customer service, communicate with residents
and developers, and ensure that the day to day operations are
completed. I appreciate our Public Works Department, Tanner
Fenenga, Anthony Kahl, and Drew Hunt, and their tireless efforts
to keep our garbage containers empty, grass mowed, snow
plowed, and helping whenever and wherever needed. I am
thankful for our Waste Water Treatment Department, Jon
Ambrose and Taylor Opstedahl, for the work they do to keep our
toilets flushed and within state regulations. I am grateful for our
Planning and Zoning Committee members, Brody Oldfield, Dustin
Hirsch, Mike Martin, John Hough, and Casey Kenrick, and their
hard work to recommend development platting, zoning, and
expansion that is best for the city of Summerset. I am thankful to
Police Chief Don Allen and fellow police officers, Rich Nasser,
Brandy Palmer, Josh Buntain, Colton Juso, Casey Montileaux, and
Halayna Ducheneaux, for protecting our community, engaging
with our community, and ensuring Summerset’s public safety.
Lastly, I am grateful for the citizens of Summerset and the
opportunity to serve you while moving Summerset in positive
direction. I wish you and your family a season a thankfulness and a
Happy Thanksgiving. 



It’s the holiday season! This is a great time of year to spend with friends and

family! This time of year typically means either you or your family will be doing

some traveling. With that in mind, please remember to drive safely. As we

know, South Dakota has rapidly changing weather. It doesn’t take long for the

roads to become slick. Remember to give yourself plenty of time, slow down

and do not over drive the road conditions.

This month, I would like to highlight the statute listed below. Under 32-35-3,

you can still be stopped and cited even though you may be going the speed

limit. There are times when it is unsafe to drive the speed limit due to road

conditions. Just because the there is a sign that says 45mph, 55mph or 75mph,

doesn’t mean that’s how fast you must go. 

Let’s all do our part ensure a safe and happy holiday season for everyone!

Also, don’t forget about our Cops and Kids program! If you would like to

make a donation, contact Officer Colton Juso or School Resource Officer

Brandy Palmer at 605-721-6806 or come down to the Summerset Police

Department at 7055 Leisure Ln.

Drive safe and have a happy holiday season!

Officer Buntain
32-25-3. Requirement that speed be reasonable and lawful under
statutes--Violation as misdemeanor.
          It is a Class 2 misdemeanor for any person to drive a motor vehicle
on a highway located in this state at a speed greater than is reasonable
and prudent under the conditions then existing or at speeds in excess of
those fixed by this chapter or provided by the Transportation
Commission.

Summerset Police Department

https://sdlegislature.gov/Statutes/Codified_Laws/DisplayStatute.aspx?Type=Statute&Statute=32-25-3





